
 From Officer Hannah Goodman, 

 
I began my law enforcement career with the Santa Fe Police Department in 
2018 and moved to the Albuquerque Police Department in June 2021. I moved 
to Albuquerque from Santa Fe at the very end of 2019. Working with APD has 
provided me with opportunities to grow in my career while working closely with 
my community.  
 
I was born and raised in Bloomington, IN and studied anthropology at Indiana 
University. I love friends, fitness and food, and am a middling writer of prose 
poetry. My favorite authors are Jim Harrison and Haruki Murakami, and my 
favorite philosophers are Camus and Nietzsche. I’ve recently rediscovered my 
love of ice skating and fall down every time I go. 
 
My long term career goal is to work in criminal investigations. My vision for the 
Downtown Public Safety District is a vibrant and safe nexus for all of the 
different communities in Albuquerque to collaborate.  
 
Welcome Aboard! Officer Hannah Goodman, APD—Valley Area Command, 
Downtown Unit. Phone: 505-361-5789, Email: hgoodman@cabq.gov  
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Downtown Public Safety  
Command Supervisors 

 

 Commander Nick 
Wheeler   
Phone: 505-761-8800 
Email: 
nwheeler@cabq.gov 

 

 Lt. Jose Sanchez              
Mobile: 505-252-2589         
Email: 
josesanchez@cabq.gov  

 

 Sgt. Mel Acata  
Email: Macata@cabq.gov  
Mobile: 505-553-2225 
 

 Sgt. Jason Brown  
         Email:     

Jasonbrown@cabq.gov 
         Mobile: 505-451-9513 

 
 

ALBUQUERQUE  POLICE DEPARTMENT  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
The Albuquerque Police Department is launching a new 

mobile app providing real-time information at your 
fingertips.  

 

APD formerly had the ABQ Police App where the public 
could submit tips, find a link to file reports and access the 
department’s social media accounts. Now, APD is 
switching over to the Atlas One, APD has launched the 
My ABQPD app which is a communications platform that 
helps public safety agencies modernize the way they 
connect and interact with its residents and visitors. When 
the app has been downloaded, alerts can be catered to an 
individual’s preferences whether that be for minor, up to 
extreme alerts.  
 

Through the app, the public can also submit tips regarding 
on going investigations. For example, if a missing persons 
flyer is issued, the public can reply to the alert on the My 
ABQPD app and provide helpful information that could 
assist officers locate that individual.  
 

Although the app has messaging capabilities, in case of an 
emergency please call 911. For non -emergencies, please 
call 242-COPS. Reports can be filed online, or in person at 
any area sub-station. The Atlas One can be downloaded on 
both the APPLE App store and on Google Play. If you 
have the old version of the APD app please remove from 
your devices.    
For more information visit:  
APD Continues Advancements in Technology, Launches New 
Mobile App Providing Real-time Information — City of 
Albuquerque (cabq.gov) 

My ABQPD  

Albuquerque Police Department  

Don Perkins  

Public Safety Center  

Hours Monday—Friday  

8:00 AM –5:00 PM  

Closed 12:00 PM—1 :00 PM  
 

 

Day shift Schedule:  

7:00 AM—5:00 PM  

Mon-Thurs 

PATROL: 

 Lt. Sanchez 

 Sgt. Mel Acata  

 Officer Eric Giles  

 Officer Hannah Goodman  

 Officer Mike Avila  

 Officer Victor Olvera  

 Officer Richard Sedillo  

 Officer Henryk Hinkle—

Zaleski   

 

Swing shift Watch :              

5:00PM —3:00 AM  Wed.– Sat  

PATROL: 

 Sgt. Jason Brown  

 Officer Chance Gore  

 Officer Josh DeLeon  

 Officer Alex Couch  

 Officer Geoffrey 

Cummings 

 

Civilian Staff:  

 Betty Lou Chavez  

Sr. Administrative Assistant  

Email: 

BettyLouChavez@cabq.gov 

 Maria Wolfe 

Public Safety  

ECHO Coordinator   

Email:  

mwolfe@cabq.gov  

 

HAVE A QUESTION OR CONCERN: 

EMAIL THE SUB-STATION   
DowntownAPD@cabq.gov  

 

D o w n t o w n  P u b l i c  S a f e t y  E C H O   

(Extension For Community HealthCare Outcomes) 
Thursdays  1:00 PM -2:30PM 

Join us to address community safety issues,  
Build skills, learn new tools and best practices for a  

Healthy , Happy, Safe Downtown!  
VIDEO CONFERENCE IN 

VIA ZOOM, PC, MAC IOS OR ANDROID: 
https://zoom.us/j/5052273877 

MEETING ID: 505-227-3877  PSW: DOWNTOWN 
PHONE IN: DIAL: 1-646-558-8656  

ENTER MEETING ID : 505-227-3877# -THEN HIT # AGAIN 
 

                    March Schedule:                      
               March 9—Psychosis    
         March 23– Vehicle Noise Cameras                     
           Please visit  www.cabq.gov/echo  

 
For further information please log on to:  

www.cabq.gov/echo 
Or contact Maria Wolfe at Mobile: 505-917-5559                                                                          

Email: mwolfe@cabq.gov  

February 2023 
Property Crimes  
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BEAT 224 
Auto Burglary—1 
Residential Burglary—2 
Auto Theft—2 
 
BEAT 225 
Auto Burglary—2 
Commercial Burglary—2 
Auto Theft—6 
Robbery—Auto—2 
 
This information is pulled 
from daily Calls for 
Service, which reflects all 
calls made to APD’s 911 
Emergency 
Communications Center. It 
does not reflect all crimes 
that police investigate, nor 
the final outcome of crimes 
investigated. Furthermore it 
may not reflect the true 
location of crimes as they 
may have occurred in a 
different location from 
which they are reported.  
 
To put that into 
perspective, APD receives 
about 1 million calls each 
year. By contrast, about 
145,000 police reports are 
generated each year, which 
is more reflective of actual 
crimes. For that reason, the 
information illustrated 
should not be used to 
determine crime trends.  

For further information 
on Property Crimes 
please contact             
APD Crime Prevention  
at  505-768-2006. 

https://www.cabq.gov/police/news/apd-continues-advancements-in-technology-launches-new-mobile-app-providing-real-time-information
https://www.cabq.gov/police/news/apd-continues-advancements-in-technology-launches-new-mobile-app-providing-real-time-information
https://www.cabq.gov/police/news/apd-continues-advancements-in-technology-launches-new-mobile-app-providing-real-time-information
https://zoom.us/j/5052273877#_blank


Dedicated Professionals 
F R E E  A N T I - T H E F T  S O F T W A R E  U P G R A D E  

“We have an incredible 
team working downtown 
as many of you are 
aware. Our team is 
committed to the success 
of the downtown area, 
and we are completely 
brought  into this 
mission.”   
 

“Automakers, Hyundai & Kia, have just announced a software upgrade available for 8.3 
million U.S. vehicles to help prevent the vehicles from starting during a method of 
theft.” 

 

“The free upgrade will be offered for 3.8 million Hyundai and 4.5 million Kia vehicles in 
the United States. For Hyundai, the upgrade will be available beginning February 
14th to more than 1 million model year 2017-2020 Elantra, 2015-2019 Sonata and 
2020-2021 Venue vehicles. The software upgrade is scheduled to be available for 
the remaining eligible affected vehicles by June 2023.” 

 
Click the links below for additional information: 

https://www.hyundainews.com/en-us/releases/3768 
https://www.reuters.com/business/autos-transportation/hyundai-offer-software-upgrade-
nearly-4-million-us-vehicles-prevent-thefts-2023-02-14/ 
https://www.nhtsa.gov/press-releases/hyundai-kia-campaign-prevent-vehicle-theft 

 
Source: NHTSA 

F E N T A N Y L  S A F E T Y   
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“Illicitly manufactured Fentanyl (IMF) is available on the drug market in different forms, 
including liquid and powder. 
Powdered Fentanyl looks just like many other drugs. It is commonly mixed with 
drugs like heroin, cocaine, and methamphetamine and made into pills that are 
made to resemble other prescription opioids. Fentanyl-laced drugs are extremely 
dangerous, and many people may be unaware that drugs are laced with 
Fentanyl.” 
Parents/Guardians, we urge you to talk to your kids about Fentanyl and the 
dangers that come with it.                                                                                         

#OnePillKills    #SaferNeighborhoodsTogether                                                                       
Source: DEA 

Thank you for 
your continued 
support to the 

Downtown  
Public Safety 

District. 
 
 
 
 
 

This area is 
defined on the 
east by 
Broadway, on 
the north by 
Lomas Blvd. 
NW, on the 
south by Lead 
Ave. NW and 
on the west by 
12 street NW. 

https://www.hyundainews.com/en-us/releases/3768
https://www.reuters.com/business/autos-transportation/hyundai-offer-software-upgrade-nearly-4-million-us-vehicles-prevent-thefts-2023-02-14/
https://www.reuters.com/business/autos-transportation/hyundai-offer-software-upgrade-nearly-4-million-us-vehicles-prevent-thefts-2023-02-14/
https://www.nhtsa.gov/press-releases/hyundai-kia-campaign-prevent-vehicle-theft


 
 

 
Being safer doesn’t require changing your lifestyle, personality, or the things you enjoy doing.  

 

Planning ahead can keep you safer at home, at work, and while enjoying your favorite activities.  
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Reference : www. cabq.gov || Crime Prevention & Safety — City of Albuquerque (cabq.gov)  

At Home 

 Have your key in hand when approaching 
your residence. 

 Waiting outside if anything appears 
suspicious—open door, broken windows, etc.  

 Keep doors and windows locked at all times, 
consider supplementary locks if you leave a 
partially open window for ventilation.  

 Leave a key with a trusted neighbor or family 
member. Never hide a key outside in a flower 
pot, under he doormat or in a fake rock.  

 Trim landscaping for visibility.  

 Utilize exterior lighting—leave exterior lights 
on all night. Consider motion sensor lighting 
for side of home.  

At Work  

 Get involved in improving workplace safety, 
report needed repairs or safety concerns.  

 Walk to and from parking areas with co-
workers. 

 Be discreet, don’t advertise vacation plans or 
social activities to customers or clients.  

 Report suspicious behavior or activity to 
security and/or management immediately.  

 Escort visitors in secured areas.  

 Let someone know where you will be and when 
you’re expected back.  

 Trust your instincts  

At Play 

 Advise someone of your route/routine before 
you head out.  

 Vary your route and schedule so you are not 
predictable.  

 Carry proper identification.  

 Be aware and alert to your surroundings.  

 Carry the necessary tools in case of an 
emergency.  

 Avoid outdoor activities after dark  

 Use personal protective gear 

 Know your limits. 

 Play well with others—invite your friends.  

 Make safety a habit 

 Everyone cant do everything, but everyone 
can do something.  

Getting There 

 Avoid walking alone, if possible. Walk with 
purpose and confidence, avoid distraction—cell 
phone, headphones. 

 Choose busy, well-lit areas 

 Walk facing traffic  

 Keep your car in good working order. 

 Have your key ready when approaching your 
car. 

 Drive with doors locked and windows rolled up. 

 Locate well-lit and frequently used bus stops.  

 Check bus schedules in advance.  

 Sit near the driver on buses 

 Confirm the ride-share drivers rating  

 Be a backseat rider 

 Call and wait inside your ride-share 

G E N E R A L  C R I M E  P R E V E N T I O N  T I P S   

Crime Prevention through Environmental Design (CPTED) - This newest crime 
prevention program discusses an approach in which the environment and structures 
of proposed projects are analyzed to determine what changes and use of 
technology may result in fewer crime problems in the foreseeable future.  
 
Business Crime Prevention Programs - Armed Robbery, Shoplifting, Commercial 
Fraud, Violence in the Workplace, Surviving Bank Robbery (Alarm Response), 
"Home Visit" Safety (each topic is a separate presentation). 

For further information please contact: 
APD Crime Prevention - (505) 768-2006 

https://www.cabq.gov/police/crime-prevention-safety
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D O W N T O W N  L I B R A R Y  E V E N T S  F O R  M A R C H   

V A L L E Y  C O M M U N I T Y  P O L I C I N G  C O U N C I L  M E E T I N G ,  M A R C H  2 3  

 Do you ever wonder what types of crime are going on in your immediate neighborhood? Do you 
feel concerned about changes and what the factor might be? One of own council members will be 
presenting a highly extensive crime mapping tool that will answer this questions and more. This tool can go 
block by block to provide enlightenment about what’s going on in your specific, really specific, area, We 
are also hoping that Chief Medina will be present for a while to answer any questions 
Our meetings are currently at the Johnny Tapia Community Center, between 5th  and 6th with parking a little 
further up in front of Rosemont. We are attempting to keep the meeting down to just an hour and a half, 
from 6:00pm to 7:30pm, though sometimes we run a little bit over. The link to join virtually is  
Our meeting this past month with Superintendent Valdez who oversees the DOJ agreement process was 
both informative and interesting. Sadly, we had very low attendance and we hope to build to more 
participation. As this upcoming meeting directly addresses community issues and concerns, perhaps our 
attendance will improve. 
We are still looking for council members. To get a brief overview of who we are and what we do ,and to 
submit a statement of interest, please go to https://www.cabq.gov/cpoa/community-policing-council.  

Hoping to see you at the meeting.                  
From Your Valley, CPC,                 
Rowan Wymark  

https://www.cabq.gov/cpoa/community-policing-council

